Society of Light and Lighting finalises guidance on ceiling illuminance ratios

At a meeting of the Technical and Publications Committee on 31 March 2005, the following text was agreed as representing current Society policy on ceiling illuminance ratios in offices:

“For the ceiling not to appear dark, the average illuminance on the ceiling, from both the direct and reflected components, should be at least 30% of the average horizontal illuminance across the working plane. 

“In large spaces with ceilings less than 2.4 m high this may be hard to achieve. If there is no alternative to using recessed luminaires, the ceiling illuminance ratio should still be as close to 30% as possible. 
“It is likely that where ceiling illuminance ratios are lower than 30% a poor visual environment will result.
“Where reflected light is not sufficient to achieve these levels, additional light from the sides of surface-mounted downlights; from uplighting elements of suspended luminaires; from dropped elements of recessed downlights or from supplementary uplights may be needed. “
This text will be included in the new edition of Lighting Guide 7: Offices which will be published shortly. It supersedes any previous drafts which have been circulated for comment.

For more information contact Jonathan David.
